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Dear Editor
I refer to the article entitled ‘‘Could surgical experience 

of adult endourologist overcome the learning curve of ret-
rograde intrarenal surgery in children?’’, published in Uro-
lithiasis (September 2019) https ://doi.org/10.1007/s0024 
0-019-01161 -x [1].

We recently have sent a manuscript that has similar 
design to your journal(URES-D-19-00159). We compared 
the RIRS results of patients who underwent regular surgery 
(n: 13) and operated in live surgery events (n: 14) at the 
same period and same centers. The aim of this study, which 
was not previously reported in the literature, was to inves-
tigate the effect of live surgical events on the success and 
complication rates of the RIRS. We used the Student’s t test 
to compare the clinical characteristics of the groups. There 
was no statistically significant difference between regular 
and live surgeries according to success and complication 
rates. However, the article was rejected due to insufficient 
number of patients and inappropriate statistical analysis.

Then we have deepened our research for appropriate 
statistical analysis. We found that the absence of a statisti-
cally significant difference between the two means does not 
always indicate that the two means are statistically equiva-
lent. When researchers want to argue for the absence of an 
effect, they should use tests for equivalence such as the two 
one-sided tests (TOST) [2]. There are few studies in the lit-
erature designed using equivalence test [3]. I could not find 
a urological study in PubMed.

Consequently, we criticize that the statistical analysis of 
the above-mentioned study is not appropriate. The equiva-
lence between the groups should be analyzed by TOST test.

Sincerely yours,
Oktay Özman, MD
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